Girdwood Land Use Committee

Meeting on April 8, 2019
Minutes Final
Agenda Item LUC 1904-01: 
Call to order 7:04PM Brian Burnett, Chair
Agenda Approved for April 8, 2019 Regular Meeting

Unanimous
Minutes Approved from March 11, 2019 Regular Meeting
Unanimous
LUC Officer reports: 




None
Announcements & Presentations:
The MOA/GBOS Quarterly meeting is scheduled for MON April 22 at 4PM in the Girdwood Community Room. 


Open Meetings Act & Ethics Training is scheduled for TUE April 30 at 7PM in the Girdwood Community Room

Agenda Item LUC 1904-02:  Public Comment (3 minutes each)
Mike Edgington notifies the group that the Board of Game discussed the topics of bear baiting and hunting in Section 14C Remainder, which Girdwood is located within.  The decision by the Board of Game was to not allow baiting in the Girdwood drainage area.  In order to remove Girdwood drainage area from consideration of policies related to Section 14C Remainder, Girdwood will need to propose creation of a Girdwood Management Area.  This could be brought to the Board of Game in 2021 for consideration.  
Agenda Item LUC 1904-03: Committee reports, 3 minutes each:

Trails Committee Report (Kate Sandberg):  GTC officers met with Heritage Land Bank (HLB) regarding the process of approving trails and concept of a Trails Master Plan.  New trails that fall in to the parameters set by the Girdwood Trails Master Plan won’t need HLB or Urban Design Commission (UDC) approval.  Trails currently under consideration (mountain bike and ski trails) will continue to be reviewed one by one through the UDC.  GTC and HLB have a great working relationship.  GTC and HLB plan to meet quarterly to stay in touch on these items.  Christina Hendrickson is assisting in looking for funding for the Girdwood Trails Master Plan, and the hope is to conclude this plan project in 2 years, it will be a chapter in the updated Girdwood Area Plan.  GTC will hold work parties in lieu of their regular meetings in June and July.  Volunteers are welcome and encouraged to join.  GTC has approved spending funds on incentives for work party volunteers.  Some members of GTC are working on project to create signage for trailheads, likely first project is Beaver Pond/Abe’s Trail/California Creek Trail.
Girdwood Area Plan Update Committee (Eric Fullerton):  GAP next meeting is THU April 11 at 6PM in the Community Room. Main focus will be planning for the public open house scheduled for April 29 from 6-8PM at the school. At that open house, GAP will facilitate some questions to help guide conversation about topics from the community survey, and will introduce results and direction received from the survey.

Cemetery Committee (Kyle Kelley):  Cemetery committee met THU the 4th of April to review feedback from the schematic design phase. Comments are due this week, and then that portion of the project will be closed.  The next step is for the Cemetery to work with Eagle River/Chugiak to help them stay on pace for bonding with Girdwood in approximately 2021.  Also the Cemetery committee is reviewing what changes they would like to code regarding cemetery operations, to tailor Girdwood cemetery rules to match the community desires in style, burial types (green), and maintenance.

HLB Commission Report (Ron Tenny):  Robin Ward has been a great help in communication and outreach with HLB and GTC and Land Use Committees.  Ron asks that GBOS discuss the $4000 fee for UDC review with the MOA.  This topic has been added to the MOA/GBOS Quarterly meeting agenda for April 22.  This agenda will be reviewed and finalized at the GBOS meeting on April 15.
Little Bears Re-build project (Kyle Kelley)  Small group meeting tomorrow 4/9 with Robin Ward,HLB, Dave Dreher, Burkhart Croft (Term Architect for the MOA) and Little Bears to turn over pre-development plans to the term architect.  Term architect is hired to create 25% plans for public to review as part of the bond proposition to be written for vote in 2020.  Other items to be determined are the code requirements for child care in Girdwood Institutions and Parks, Parking, Landscaping, and 25’ setbacks to the roadway

GBOS Report (Mike Edgington)  At the March Regular Meeting, Margaret Tyler received 2018 MOA Employee of the Year Award; GBOS signed resolution for Stowe Variance, as requested by LUC; GBOS approved meeting with LUC not less than twice per year, as requested by LUC.  Girdwood Mountain Bike Alliance Resolution of Support has been tabled while GMBA works on application packet for UDC, this packet will provide information that will help support the Resolution. GBOS approved letters of support for Anchorage Park Foundation grant for Parks and Rec and for Bear Aware grant with KMTA.  Thank you Burt and Jennifer Squires for great road service in Girdwood.

GBOS and PSAC held a joint meeting to discuss the Public Safety contract, Whittier Police Department is recommended for contract with MOA for Girdwood police services. This will be presented fully at the GBOS meeting on Monday.  
GBOS held a special meeting on the flashing crosswalk light, and is seeking community input on the proposal received for $164,000 for installation of the flasher.  No input was received at this meeting.
GBOS also has discussed paving repairs to Hightower and to Arlberg Road.    

Title 21, Chapter 9 Review Committee (Mike Edgington)  T21C9 group met earlier this evening.  They have worked out a proposal for commercial parking changes to Title 21 Chapter 9, which will be presented at LUC next month and will run through the planning dept process concurrently.
Housing Working Group (Mike Edgington) Housing group meets on WED April10.  Topics being reviewed are:  ways to address the cost of infrastructure for development (utilities); ways to rebalance the number of short and long term rentals; ways to change Accessory Dwelling Units to make more of them legal within code.  In the future, the Housing group will research possibility of quasi-government structure to fund housing development, such as a public trust. 
Old Business:
Agenda Item LUC 1903-04:  GAP request for LUC to recommend that GBOS revise their Resolution of Support for the Girdwood Area Plan to state that the GAP is no longer a subcommittee of GBOS and operates independently of government. (Eric Fullerton)
Motion:

Girdwood Land Use Committee moves to recommend that the GBOS write a Resolution of Support for the Girdwood Area Plan update to state that GAP is no longer a subcommittee of GBOS and operates independently of government.

Motion by Eric Fullerton/2nd by Jerry Fox
10 in favor, 0 opposed, 2 abstaining
Motion carries
Discussion:  Actual language is not yet confirmed, GAP needs the change because it opens up funding sources that are currently unavailable.  In addition, GBOS and LUC are stakeholders in the process. Mike Edgington states that the wording should say GAP is “no longer” a subcommittee, as this is reflective of the history of the GAP.  Ron Tenny states that the resolution needs to be clear that public input is primary to the plan and that this is not changed; use language in the resolution that there will be regular updates to LUC and GBOS.
Margaret, Mike and Eric to draft language for GAP to consider at their April 11 meeting and for presentation at GBOS on the 15th.

Agenda Item LUC 1811-05:   Spoons LLC application for a beer/wine liquor license for the restaurant located at 174 Hightower Road.  Request LUC recommendation for GBOS Letter of Non-objection.  (Alex Fletcher, presenting)

Motion:

Girdwood Land Use Committee moves to recommend that the GBOS write a Letter of Non-Objection for Spoons LLC application for a beer/wine license.
Motion by Jerry Fox/2nd by Mike Edgington

10 in favor, 0 opposed, 2 abstaining

Motion carries

Discussion:  Spoons is adding dinner service, beer and wine service will help make the additional business successful.


New Business:
Agenda Item LUC 1904-04:  Girdwood Housing Working Group recommendation for changes to Municipal code regarding Accessory Dwelling Units.
As previously discussed in the Housing Working Group update, the group is working on several items to ease the long term housing shortage in Girdwood.  Changing Chapter 9 of Title 21 regarding Accessory Dwelling Units (ADUS) is one element.

Changing code as outlined below will open up the potential for additional ADU’s to be built, and will also bring some that currently are non-conforming to legal conforming status. 
The specific changes that are being introduced are:  No minimum size ADU; increasing the maximum size ADU to 900SF, and not larger than 75% of the primary dwelling unit floor space; increase parking regulation to match the number of bedrooms; change the lot size requirement for ADU however the property still must adhere to setback requirements; current code addresses style of construction, new code will change language to “compatible with the existing structure”. Legal ADUS are required to have utilities and are required as permanent structures (ie not tree houses or yurts).

Public asks if this actually helps with housing shortage, as these ADUs can be used for either short or long term rental.  It is difficult to change this effectively through code, however having more legal conforming housing is likely to make some impact on housing.  Group has looked at options to encourage long term rental and may continue to work on some requirements if they determine that they would be effective in helping open up housing for long term rental.   

Request for GBOS/LUC Joint Meeting (0 of 2 in 2019): No request made
Adjourn 8:08PM
Girdwood Land Use Committee Meeting Agendas and minutes are available on line: http://www.muni.org/gbos
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